
 

Avenues Update B-12   Term 1Update     

Resilience  Courage 
Respect Creativity 

 

2020   Term Three Week 10   B-12 Update  

Avenues College 

Avenues College Children’s Centre 

Avenues College Sport 

We are at the end of another school term, and for our Year 12 students there are just a few weeks left of their school career.  
CLASS OF 2020  
Our year 12 students have almost completed their work toward their SACE. There will be some exams and the last couple of assignments then they 
will be on their way! I wish them all the very best for their results, and for 2021 as they head to university, TAFE, work and apprenticeships. We will 
celebrate their 13 years of schooling at our Presentation Evening on Tuesday November 24 and the Year 12 Formal on Thursday 26 November. 
Every term (and every year) seems to be full of all sorts of events, in addition to teaching and learning. We are fortunate at Avenues College to have 
students and staff members willing to commit time and energy to a range of extra-curricular opportunities. I thank you all sincerely for the impact you 
have on the life of our college. 
COLLEGE EVENTS TERM 3 

A number of students participated in camping this term – Nine students and two teachers hiked for eight days through the Flinders Ranges on 
Operation Flinders. This was made possible with the support of that organisation and our local member for parliament, Ms Dana Wortley. We 
hope to become an annual participant in this program. 
Four of our PE teaching staff members took sixty year 9 students camping to Mt Crawford – and they all returned! 
Two of our senior students arranged for our school to participate in Jeans for Genes and Walk a Mile fundraising events as part of their HPE    
studies. 
Arts students worked with an Artist in Residence to create a mural on our music suite building as part of the SALA exhibition. 
We welcomed Ms Claire Blunt into a teacher-librarian role, supporting our children from preschool to year 12 

WILTJA SECONDARY SCHOOL 
I am delighted that Mr Rick Persse, Chief Executive of the Department for Education, has approved the consolidation of the Wiltja Program into     
Avenues College from the beginning of 2021. This will mean that year 8-10 students from the APY Lands, who currently attend school at Woodville 
High School, will now become Avenues students. Mr Daniel Lasscock, currently principal of Wiltja, will become the Deputy Principal of Avenues    
College – responsible for Aboriginal Learning and Senior Secondary Learning. A number of staff members will move into teaching roles at Avenues, 
adding expertise in EALD and other areas.  
STAFFING NEWS 
While there are no formal announcements to make yet, the last few weeks of term 3 have been busy with the beginning of staff selections for 2021.    
A number of our staff team will be looking to apply either here or elsewhere, and our team will inevitably change as new people come into our        
community. I will make those announcements as soon as we know who our team will be for 2021 and beyond! 
BUILDING UPDATE 

The McKay Ave campus has been a building site for the 2019 and 2020 school years, as we work to complete some much-needed repairs to sewer, 

stormwater and buildings. While some disruption has been inevitable staff members have worked hard to ensure that learning continued (mostly) 

smoothly.  

Development of the primary and early years’ areas in still underway. We have re-instated the primary climbing equipment from Beatty Ave, and are 

waiting for suitable soft fall to be provided. We expect the playground to be ready for use on Day One Term 4, and are hoping to provide extra 

equipment in this area over the next couple of years. 

Car Parking has been a safety issue since we moved to McKay Ave and we are continuing to work with Port Adelaide-Enfield Council 

and Education Department staff to improve options for our families and surrounding residents. Thanks for your cooperation as we work 

through this.  
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Robyn McLean , Principal   

Avenues College acknowledges and respects the traditional           

custodians whose ancestral lands we meet upon.   We acknowledge 

the deep feelings of attachment and relationships of Aboriginal       

peoples to country. We recognise the many language groups that 

continue their connection to land, waters and culture across           

Australia and we pay our respects to their elders,                                      

past, present and emerging. 
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Diary Dates 
Last Day of Term Three 
Friday 25th September 
2.00pm Dismissal 
REPORTS SENT HOME 
 
First Day of Term Four 
Monday 12th October 
 
Governing Council Meetings 
Tuesday 27th October 
Tuesday 1st December 
 
Book Week Celebration 
Week 4 
Dress Up Day  - Wed 4th November 
 
NAIDOC WEEK 
9th—13th November 
 
P-12 Sports Day 
Thursday 12th November 
 
School Closure Day  
Friday 13th November 
 
Year 12 Presentation Night 
Tuesday 24th November 
 
Welcome Day 
—Transition for Yr 7 to 8 
Wednesday 25th November 
 
Year 12 Formal  
Thursday 26th November 
 
Preschool End of Year  
Celebration 
Friday 4th December 
12.00pm—6.00pm 
Parents invited from 4.00pm 
 
Last Day of 2020 
Friday 11th December 
2.00pm Dismissal 
 
First Day 2021 
Wednesday 27th January 

Breakfast at Avenues 

Kickstart Breakfast club continues 

in Term 3 and is available to all    

students Rec-12. Join us in Café 

Parndendi Mon,Tues,Thurs and Fri 

8:00am to 8:40am (Yr8 to 12) and 

8:50 (Rec to Yr7). 

Our NESCI breakfast volunteers are 

back Wednesday mornings cooking 

bacon and eggs outside of the     

library. Available for all students     

Rec-12  starting Week 1 Term 3. 

We are very privileged 

to have a dedicated and        

talented team of           

educators at Avenues 

College.                 

On 5th October, join us 

in acknowledging our         

hardworking teachers 

and the amazing work 

they undertake to       

support, develop and 

prepare our children 

and young people to be 

global citizens. 



 

 

Signing Out Early?? 
 

 

We acknowledge that there are times when there is a 
requirement for parents or caregivers to sign out their 
children from school during the normal school day to  
attend medical appointments or attend to family       
matters. 

Should you need your child to sign out early, you need to 
call the College, attend in person to the Front Office or 
write a note in the students diary  (Yr7 to Yr12) to give 
permission.  Please give a brief reason and provide your 
permission as early as possible to support our record 
keeping and to minimise disruption to the student’s  
learning arrangements.   

Unfortunately we are unable to accept text messages or 
calls directly to the students mobile phone. 

Students signing out must do so at the Front  Office 
(P-Yr7) or through  

Student Services  (Yr8-12). 

 

FOR  

SALE 
 

 

 

Summer dress uniform  

Size 10 – Like new 

Worn for 2 weeks and hasn't 
worn it since.  

(Daughter prefers the polo 
and shorts/pants.) 

RRP $80 - Selling for $50 

Please call 0403 576 921 



 



 

Did you know that on average, you eat 260g of plastic in your food every year?! This is because a lot of waste ends 
up in the ocean, and the marine life accidentally eat it, which goes up the food chain to us.  

Science Week this year focused on Ocean Waste. The Environmental Group looked at the problem, and what we as 
young people can do about it. 

Ensure you pick up your trash, put it in a bin or recycle where you can, and try to have reusable products instead of 
single use products. Things like a trusty drink bottle you can refill, or a keep cup for your morning coffee. 

We had a poster competition for the entire school, winners are: 

Primary: Ishaq Sarwar, second place Orchid Rosecky 

Secondary: Hannah Appleton Reynolds, second place Charlotte Farrell 

As well as a question competition, how much plastic does the average Australian eat in a year? Winners are Jaideep 
Brar, second place Brooklyn Gunn. 

SCIENCE WEEK 2020—Ocean Waste 



 

One of the many things that 2020 and all of its        

challenges has highlighted for us is the importance of 

holding the most up to date contact information for 

parents, caregivers and emergency contacts. 

If you have recently changed your contact details (mailing address, phone numbers or email 

address) or would like to update your Emergency Contacts or your student’s medical              

information, please contact our Front Office staff on 8261 2733 or 

dl.0906.info@schools.sa.edu.au. 

Alternatively you can access a pre-printed form on our website via the following link :   

Update of Parent/Caregiver Details Form 

Please Note :  We are only able to accept amendments from a parent or  

authorised caregiver. 

Avenues College will celebrate Book Week 2020 in Week 4 of Term 4 

with our annual dress up day and activities on  …. 

Wednesday 4th November.   

Staff & students are invited to recognise and celebrate their          

favourite stories or book characters by dressing up and participating 

in parades, games and competitions. 

The theme for this year’s event is  …… 

Curious Creatures, Wild Minds. 

Each year, across Australia, the Children’s Book Council of         

Australia (CBCA) brings children and books together                   

celebrating CBCA Book Week. Throughout the year, the CBCA works 

in partnership with authors, illustrators, publishers, booksellers and 

other organisations in the children’s book world to bring words,     

images and stories into the hearts and minds of children and 

adults. 

Australian children’s literature enriches our nation and reaches        

children across the world through international editions.  During 

Schools and public libraries spend one glorious week of the year    

celebrating books and Australian children's authors and              

illustrators.  

So join in the fun for all ages on Wednesday 

4th November and share the joys of books, 

reading and literacy! 

BOOK 

WEEK 

2020 

https://www.avenuescollege.sa.edu.au/uploads/files/Update%20of%20Student's%20Personal%20Info.pdf


 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

At CDW Studios during this holiday break, we are running 
a 2 hour drawing workshop for younger children so if you 
know a budding young artist this might be of interest to 

you. 
 

Illustrator Lauren Mullinder will be teaching how 
to draw dragons!  

It is perfect for  9 - 13 year olds and is a great place to 
start or somewhere to learn some additional skills. 

 
Date:  Tuesday October 6th 

Start:  1:45pm for a 2pm start 
End:   4pm  

Where:  CDW Studios, Lvl 4, Myer Centre, Rundle Mall 
  (access to Level 4 is via the lifts closest to King  

  William street) 
Cost:  $10.00 - register here 

 
Bring along your own art supplies:  pens, pencils, markers 
and paper which are perfect for this workshop. Ipads are 

optional. 
 

SPOTS ARE  LIMITED so don't leave it to the last minute 
to register your young Artist! Jump on our website to     

register 
 

CDW Studios is observing Covid safe procedures, so    
attendees will need to sign in on arrival, there will be hand 
sanitising stations and plenty of space in the classroom. 

MOUNTAIN BIKING PROGRAMS 

Head for the Hills has a range of Mountain Bike                  

programs commencing soon, including the Holiday            Ge-
ocache Adventure, Holidays Skills Clinics and After School 

Skills. 

These programs focus on the key skills of mountain biking 
and will develop the students : 

 Bike handling and balance 

 Control and trail reading 

 Technique (discipline independent) 

Students will also learn about the non-practical aspects of 
mountain biking including : 

 Trail etiquette for shared-use networks 

 Risk assessment and management skills 

 Knowledge of participation opportunities. 

For more information visit      headforthehills.net.au 

https://cdwstudios-dot-yamm-track.appspot.com/Redirect?ukey=17KRixgRZchFEDK3aPwJe6Y3BvIlyIVDBJwn_k1bVYq4-550696400&key=YAMMID-92661684&link=https%3A%2F%2Fcdwstudios.com%2Fholiday-workshops
https://cdwstudios-dot-yamm-track.appspot.com/Redirect?ukey=17KRixgRZchFEDK3aPwJe6Y3BvIlyIVDBJwn_k1bVYq4-550696400&key=YAMMID-92661684&link=https%3A%2F%2Fcdwstudios.com%2Fholiday-workshops
https://cdwstudios-dot-yamm-track.appspot.com/Redirect?ukey=17KRixgRZchFEDK3aPwJe6Y3BvIlyIVDBJwn_k1bVYq4-550696400&key=YAMMID-92661684&link=https%3A%2F%2Fcdwstudios.com%2Fholiday-workshops
http://www.headforthehills.net.au


 



 


